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September 6, 2012 

 
Ms. Kristine Hansen 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers  
Sacramento District – Reno Office 
300 Booth Street   Rm 3060 
Reno, NV  89509 

 
Dear Ms. Hansen, 
 
The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) grants 401 Water Quality Certification 
(NV401-12-046) for the Glenbrook Creek Restoration Project located in Douglas County, Nevada.  The 
project will include activities at two separate sites to improve channel function and wildlife habitat along 
approximately 300 feet of the creek.  At the eastern site crossing Old Hwy 50, Glenbrook Creek will be 
realigned and the old culvert will be replaced with an arch structure to allow fish passage.  At the 
western site in the meadow a culvert will be removed and the channel banks will be stabilized.   
 
Photographs which document conditions before, during and after construction should be 
submitted to the Bureau of Water Quality Planning (BWQP) 30 days following project 
completion and must include BMPs used to prevent erosion, control sediment and protect water 
quality.  If straw bales are selected as BMPs they should be certified as weed free.   Any modifications 
to original project submittal must be reviewed and approved by this office prior to implementation.  All 
conditions of NDEPs Temporary Authorization To Discharge Permit (Construction / Dewatering Permit) 
or any other permit issued by NDEP for the project must be followed. 
 
This Section 401 Water Quality Certification is subject to the acquisition of all necessary local, 
regional, state and federal permits and approvals as required by law.  Failure to meet any conditions of 
this 401 Water Quality Certification or the Temporary Authorization Permit (Construction/Dewatering 
Permit) or any other permit issued by NDEP for this project or any violation of NAC 445A may result in 
the revocation of this 401 Water Quality Certification.    
 
If you have any questions, please contact me via email or at (775) 687-9456. 
 
Sincerely yours,     

 
Jeanmarie Stone  
Environmental Scientist III 
Bureau of Water Quality Planning 

 
cc: Doug Martin, NTCD 
 Meghan Kelly, NTCD 
 Jeryl Gardner, NDEP (TNEV2013332) 




































